

EASTERN AREA SERVICE COMMITTEE
Post Office Box 195
Pryor, OK 74362

MINUTES- March 28, 2010

EASC Chair brought the EASC regular business meeting to order on Sunday, March 28, 2010 at 1:05 p.m., in Bartlesville, OK. A moment of silence and the serenity prayer followed.

Readings:

12 Traditions- Brandon
12 Concepts- Melissa E.
JFT - Chris P.

Roll Call: 9 Officers; 28 GSR's

This made a total of 36 voting members with 24 being the quorum (2/3).

Secretary read the minutes. One correction- Treasurers report to include Dec 2009, Jan & Feb 2010 instead of just Jan & Feb 2010. Minutes then accepted.

Treasurer's Report: Treasurer reported

Beginning Bal.	\$ 1,930.89
Revenue	\$ 1,720.11
New Balance	\$ 3,651.00
Expenses	\$ 834.45
Region	\$
Ending Balance	\$ 2,815.55

Over prudent reserve \$ 1,116.55

Question was asked of Treasurer regarding the absence of this report on the Website. (EASC decided the report was to be made available on the Website). Treasurer stated she's having trouble deleting group information and will try to solve the problem this month.

SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Activities: Buck / Chair reported

1. Tim at Green Country was OK with \$60 for x-mas marathon meetings.
2. The Spring Fling will be April 24th. Doors open @ noon. Food 4:30-5:30 , speaker @ 6pm'ish
4. Hard Core group will host April EASC @ Green Country event center. Room # coming soon.

H & I (Hospitals and Institutions): Doug S. / Chair reporting

Chris P. was elected officially as the new H&I Literature person.

Former secretary, Marie H. stepped down.

Trish agreed to volunteer as the new Secretary. Committee voted, and she was elected.

The group talked more about T-shirts

PR (Public Relations): Larelie / Vice chair reporting

Phoneline had 14 calls for info and rides, 1 call for literature

Domain name needs to be paid

Discussed the need to purchase Frontpage and Flash fpx software to legitimize the website. Also that the cost of this would be approx \$300.

The committee decided that they would recommend Tony K. as the new Webmaster in April.

Also, the committee decided they would recommend Melissa E. as the new PR Chair in April.

OUTREACH- Judd S. reported for the outreach AD-HOC group that met just prior to EASC. He reported that during the meeting they decided it would be best to have a work group within the PR committee.

A lengthy discussion ensued . Many opinions and emotions were expressed. Main points included : 1) current PR committee members concerned that PR already has a full plate of service jobs, 2) that this AD-HOC group cannot decide to join PR without the approval of EASC, 3) EASC had voted to form a Outreach committee separate from other subcommittees to incorporate the Drug Court meetings, 4)that the AD-HOC group had contacted NAWS and the suggestion of joining PR was from them.

The Chair announced that there would be another meeting of the Outreach AD-HOC group on 4/25, the date of EASC, at 10:15am before subcommittees. They will work on a new proposal to bring to EASC.

Literature: Heather E. / Chair reporting

Inventory total \$ 5,874.12

Beginning balance \$ 716.96

Deposit \$ 2,646.43

Expenses \$ 947.46

Ending Balance \$ 2,415.93

Cash on hand \$ 657.47

Taxes collected \$ 146.87

Heather informed the group that she will not be present at the April meeting and to stock up on literature if they foresee a need. She also will be available for the literature office through April, then they must seek a new Literature Chair.

RCM Report: Megan S. / RCM reported

Megan reminded all GSR's to turn in their tally sheets to her today for the CAR motions.

Old Business:

1. Getting on the meeting list: Melissa E. gave an inservice on filling out the meeting update

form. She said it can be found on the website if you click on “meeting schedule”. These forms MUST be filled out by the GSR only and turned in to the PR subcommittee at 11am at EASC. She also informed the EASC that the current website is down, we can view what is currently on the site but unable to add or change info at this time. She is hoping to have new software by next month and have it back up and running.

2. A straw pole was taken to see if groups were interested in having a monthly bowling night after May. 11 Groups were interested, 12 were not, 4 no opinion.
3. Idea of 2 GSA's year. The region is asking what Areas are interested in having 2 GSA's per year. 18 Groups would like to have 2. RCM will take back to Region for consideration.
4. Motion made for Area to allocate \$200 to H&I for the creation of 25 shirts. Intent is to further awareness of H&I service. H&I plans to make 75 additional shirts with monies made and return any profits in addition to the starter money to the Area.

BREAK: 2:20pm Reconvene 2:35pm

9 officers; 28 GSR's, 36 voting members; 24 being the Quorum (2/3)

Elections:

Next elections upcoming will be in April. The positions of Activities, H&I, PR, Webmaster, RCM, and Literature will need to be filled.

GSR Reports: Reports were given by 32 NA Groups.

Hard Core – Pat M.	It Works - Josh
Noontime – Mike C.	North Side Stroll- Paul
Peace of Mind – Chris E., Erin R.	Second Chance – Chris P.
Sharing In Recovery – Catherine	Spiritual Connection – Bert
Survivors in Recovery – Steve	Broken Arrow Serenity Seeker - Janice
Claremore – Larelie	Hartshorne Never Alone – Michelle
McAlester The Lie Is Dead – Marina	Other Side Group-Tony
Owasso Gratitude – Ernest	Pryor Hump Day – Tina
Sapulpa – Ronny	Skiatook Stone Cold Clean– James
Sat. Night Light- Dan V.	Jay Just For You - Justin
Twelve Steps of Hope- Matt	Vinita Krazy but Klean- Josh
Blind Faith- Victoria	Second Shift- Brandon
Just in Time- Sabrina	Recovery on the Hill- Tracy W. -NEW
Foyil NA- Shawn/ Jim	Solution group- Ross L -NEW
Owasso Gratitude Group- Ernest	Rebels With a Cause- Josh P.
Locust Grove NA- Teresa A.	Muskogee Ultimate Weapon- Kyle/Kenny

The following group(s) specifically requested support from the NA fellowship or have an event coming or change to meeting:

BLIND FAITH: Campout scheduled for July 4th week-end. Sunday meeting changed from a 90 minute meeting to 1 hour.

HARD CORE: Has moved. New location 4528 S. Sheridan Rd. Suite 109

JUST IN TIME: Needs support

SECOND CHANCE/B.A.S.S.: Coming together to put on B.A.S.S. campout May 21-23.

Speakers will be Tim L, Heather E, Judd S.

HARTSHORNE NEVER ALONE/THE LIE IS DEAD: Cave-In for 2010 is set Oct. 1, 2, 3

PRYOR WEEK-END WARRIORS: Easter egg hunt Sat, April 3rd. Meeting 7pm. Will attempt to have No Name Campout, depending on weather conditions

THE LIE IS DEAD: Meeting location changed to 100 S. "A" St, McAlester

RECOVERY ON THE HILL: NEW MEETING- Asking for support from members with more clean time. Most members attending have minimal clean time. Meetings are held On Thursdays @ 4pm at 3230 S. Winston Ave. #102, Tulsa

OTHER SIDE GROUP- BARTLESVILLE: 5th Annual Shake-a-leg Campout will be

May 14-16th, 2010 at Osage State Park. All groups should bring their flags for games.

New Business:

H & I requesting \$550 for literature to replenish their inventory. Discussion that there have only been 3 literature orders in the past 6 months.

Activities requesting \$350 to put on the Spring Fling.

Chris E.- phone line requesting a phone contact list from groups who are willing to give rides to meetings. Secretary to provide a list of group GSR's to Phoneline. A concerned GSR reminded our members not to go alone to pick up someone that you don't know to take them to a meeting. Take someone with you.

Take to Groups:

Should EASC allocate \$200 to H&I for H&I t-shirts? The seed money will be brought back to EASC after the t-shirts are sold.

Disbursements:

Starter Packet:	\$0
H&I Lit	\$550
Activities	\$350
Green Country	\$ 60
(marathons)	
Green Country	\$75

(April EASC)

Region: \$ 81

Announcements:

Closing:

The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 pm. Everyone circled up and closed with the serenity prayer.

In Loving Service

Marina P.

(918) 302-8060